Salem Park & Recreation Commission
Minutes

Date and Time:
Tuesday, June 21, 2016 at 6:45pm 
Meeting Location:
5 Broad Street

Members Present:
Chair Leslie Tuttle, Amy Everitt, James Shea, Chris Burke
Members Absent:
Bob Callahan
Others Present: 
Parks and Recreation Director Patricia O’Brien
Recorder:
Stacy Kilb
Meeting Called to Order
6:49 PM 
Approval of June Minutes
A motion to approve the minutes with minor amendments is made by Burke, seconded by Shea and passes unanimously 4-0.
Visitors and Requests:

· National Night Out common  8/2/16 @ Common from 5-8PM– Ellen Talkowsky

Ms. Talkowsky describes the event, which is a nationwide event that helps law enforcement reach out to the community. The Parks and Rec Department is invited to have a table. It is uncertain what anticipated attendance is but Ms. Talkowsky thinks that a couple hundred would be a good turnout. 

A motion to approve is made by Shea, seconded by Everitt, and passes unanimously 4-0.
· Heritage Days 8/5-8/14  2016 - Ellen Talkowsky

Ms. Talkowsky states that this event is similar to past events, but has a couple of new additions. There is a new Splash n Dash event at Forest River Park and a dance group. 

A motion to approve is made by Shea, seconded by Burke, and passes unanimously 4-0.
· Commercial Filming Request – TBD @ Common Ellen Talkowsky

The company is filming now, NOT on the Common, so this request is withdrawn.  Ms. Talkowsky describes how the City is paid for allowing commercial filming on its property. 

· Brandi Hodson – SpikeTHIS @ Willows field 9/10/16    9am-2pm

Mr. Hodson describes the event; 100% of proceeds will be donated, mainly to the Salem Y and secondarily to Team Edith for breast cancer. The sport is described.
A motion to approve is made by Shea, seconded by Everitt and passes unanimously 4-0.
· Christopher Ortega - Salem Summer Jam @ Willows field  7/31/16  2pm-9pm

Applicant not present
· North Shore Pride Parade – Hope Watt-Bucci 6/24/17  7am-5pm

Ms. Watt-Bucci thanks the Board for five successful years, and describes the event. This request is for the last Saturday in June on the Common in 2017, as always. There were 77 vendors this year, plus a beer tent that was successfully run without incident. The public has also requested mixed drinks. 

She also mentions an incident this year, as North Shore Pride was accused of placing graffiti on the gazebo. Ms. Watt-Bucci states that the graffiti was there upon her arrival for setup and she requested that the police spray over it as hers is a family-friendly event. This was done prior to the start of the event. She reads into the record a Facebook statement accusing her group of “erasing” the message. As North Shore Pride does not cancel its events, additional security measures were taken, with both undercover and uniformed officers present.  The vandalism was caught on on video camera, but the perpetrators could not be identified. The video was posted by the Police Department. Ms. Watt-Buccci has also reached out to the local Chapter president of Black Lives Matter encouraging anyone to come to NS Pride meetings, but has gotten no response. 

The Chair comments that Ms. Watt-Bucci handled this with her usual professionalism. 

A motion to approve is made by Shea, seconded by Everitt and passes unanimously 4-0.
· Lisa Golden – Collins Middle School Movie @  Common 7pm-10pm, Tomorrow, Wednesday, July 20. 
Ms. Golden apologizes for the late application and describes the event.  The Disney Pixar movie Inside Out will be shown. 

A motion to approve is made by Everitt, seconded by Shea and passes unanimously 4-0.
· Home Depot Employee Outing - @ Forest River TBD - Laura

No application submitted.
New Item tentatively approved administratively (not on the agenda)
· Wicked Running Club Kids’ Race, Saturday July 30th 9PM 

Sandy Dalton, secretary for the Wicked Running Club, presents. Tim Short is no longer running these events and there have been many changes, hence the short notice. She describes the history of the event and the event itself. The event can be run earlier but if at 9PM, they will still be done by 10:30. 
A motion to approve is made by Shea, seconded by Everitt and passes unanimously, 4-0.
· Trish O’Brien (On behalf of Rosanna Donahue COA) – GO4Life Event – @ Common  8/11/16

Ms. O’Brien describes the event, which is part of Heritage Days, and will celebrate aging actively. 
· Trish O’Brien – Winter Island Drive-In 7/28/16 and 8/25/16 around 8:30 PM
This was the Mayor’s idea and may have been mentioned previously, in passing. The City has purchased an outdoor movie screen and a movie will be shown outside on the side of the Winter Island hangar. There will be speakers as well as an FM radio option for listening to the movie. They would like to make this a monthly, annual event each summer. 

The City will charge $25 per car and also sell concessions out of the function hall. Tickets are on sale NOW and must be pre-purchased; Ms. O’Brien anticipates that the event will sell out. There will be space for 85 vehicles. Patrons not in cars may walk in and sit to see the movie. Those already camping on the island will be invited and they also hope to encourage kayakers to attend. 
John Andrews of Creative Salem is organizing the event. Shea is concerned about the logistics of Parking but Ms. O’Brien reassures him that those hired by Mr. Andrews to direct it will have experience. The Plummer Home has thus far declined to allow parking on its property but if that changes, patrons may park there, improving logistics for everyone. Police will stop drivers at the top of Winter Island Road. 

All tickets will be pre-sold and cars must be in place by 7:15PM. This has been posted on Creative Salem’s Facebook page and 600+ people are already interested. 

A motion to approve is made by Shea , seconded by Everitt and passes unanimously, 4-0.

Other:  
Vehicle for Park and Rec Director
Ms. O’Brien has spoken to the Mayor but did not mention that she is tracking her mileage for reimbursement. Chair Tuttle suggests that she can write a letter to the Mayorstating it was the Commission’s suggestion and that they are making the request for a vehicle for the Parks and Rec director.
A motion to reimburse Ms. O’Brien for mileage accrued on her personal vehicle from the date of the start of her employment, until such time as a City vehicle is provided, is made by Shea, seconded by Burke and passes unanimously 4-0.  
Superintendent Report

· Revenue Report

The Golf course has had a very good season. The revolving fund may possibly be down as the City has not been charging for basketball, plus it does not sell tickets to the pool [at Forest River Park]. 
The state of the pool and need for improvements are discussed. Usage will be tracked to back up the need for the sorely needed updates.  Currently the pool is grandfathered under certain health regulations, but if updates are needed, it will have to comply with newer, stricter regulations, so the issue must be further explored. The question of a Certified Pool Operator is discussed. Chair Tuttle mentions the possibility of using CPA funding. 
Old Business

· Witch house budget question update

At the last meeting, a question was raised regarding the sum of $10,000 that appeared to be missing from the revolving account. Ms. O’Brien mentions that 25 cents of every ticket goes to Salem Award Foundation, and it may be that the total sum of that donation was underestimated. 

Golf course revenues  and issues are further discussed. A pipe had failed and was fixed by the same company that had previously installed it; while the work was not recent, Shea is is concerned that the City paid for faulty work then to have it fixed by the same company. The grass was ultimately not damaged. 
Additional discussion of the Willows meters follows. As predicted several meetings ago, the season will most likely be over before the issue gets resolved, as no further actions have been taken. If the consensus is that the Willows should raise more money, why did the City Council put this item in a committee? It is hoped that an increase in parking meter rates at the Willows will happen next year. 
New Business

A motion to adjourn is made by Shea, seconded by Everitt and passes unanimously 4-0.
The meeting ends at 7:33PM

Next Meeting:   Tuesday, August 16, 2016

Respectfully Submitted,

Stacy Kilb

Clerk, Salem Parks and Recreation Commission

Know Your Rights under the Open Meeting Law, MGL Chapter 30A ss.18-25

and City Ordinance Section 2-2028 through 2-2033

